TOWN OF HAMPDEN

Town House 625 Main Street Hampden, MA 01036

Phone 413-566-2151 Ext. 110 Fax: 413-566-3513

e-mail conservation@hampden.org

Norma J. Buckley, Clerk



Conservation Commission

Bonnie Geromini Judy McKinley Brewer Philip Grant Ted Zebert

HAMPDEN CONSERVATION COMMISSION

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING SPECIAL MEETING DECEMBER 4, 2013

Bonnie Geromini, Judy McKinley Brewer, Ted Zebert, Phil Grant

- 7:00 p.m. Bonnie Geromini opened the meeting with a discussion about the Hampden Highway Dept and the project done on Sessions Drive. The work that was done on Sessions Dr consisted of replacing a collapsed drain line from a single catch basin on the east side of the road. The town had an existing drainage easement on the property. A negative determination was given for the area described in the request. A Request for Determination Form 1 and 2 along with a sketch is being sent to DEP. Since the work described therein meets the requirements for the following exemption, as specified in the Act and the regulations, no Notice of Intent was required.
- 7:10 p.m. Forest cutting plans were reviewed for the old Wentworth property on Bennett Rd. A signed copy of the plans came in from NHESP. Mel Harder was contacted and message left on voice mail.
- 7:15 p.m. A Request for Determination form 2 with a negative determination was filled out, voted on by commission members with conditions, signed and sent to Mr. Fyntrilakis of 5 Ridge Rd for his pool and deck construction.
- 7:20 p.m. Glen Trevillion of the VFW brought in the new map for the site. A discussion about the progress at the VFW was talked about and it was decided by the commission to wait until the job is completed before issuing a Certificate of Compliance to them. Any additional work to be done will be addressed in an ademdum.
- 7:30 p.m. Bonnie Geromini made a motion to close the December 4, 2013 meeting. Phil Grant 2^{nd} the motion. The meeting was closed at 7:30.